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I support Council File No 22-0268 in order to streamline reviews
for affordable housing. We have experienced non-profit clients
who intentionally 'down-size' projects to bypass this review due to
the extended time and delay it causes. Site plan review is not
needed due to the myriad of other codes, requirements, plan check
sign-offs, regulations and community meetings -and affordable
housing is a critical need for our city. Thank you for approving
this first step and we look forward to additional streamlining
measures!



